August 19, 2004

Dear (fill in)

I am writing to express my thanks for your offer of service to the Institutional Review Board (IRB). Please let this letter serve as confirmation of your appointment to the Board for a term of two years. 

The IRB reviews for approval and monitors for progress all research protocols in which human subjects or human biological samples are involved. The IRB is charged with the following responsibilities:

· Determining whether human subjects have volunteered for a research endeavor by means of informed consent

· Determining whether risks to these subjects are outweighed by potential benefits to them and/or society

· Evaluating the importance of the knowledge to be gained by the research endeavor

Southern Oregon University encourages a highly ethical and compliant environment. Your role in this endeavor is valued and I appreciate your willingness to actively contribute.

Sincerely,

Provost & Vice President for Academic Affairs

